
 

 

 

 

 

December 13th, 2023. 
 
 
Dear Swim Ontario and the OJI Local Organizing Event Committee, 
 

I would like to extend greetings and congratulations to the competitors and 

organizers of the Ontario Junior International swimming competition at the 

Toronto Pan Am Sports Centre in Scarborough—Rouge Park. 

It is truly inspiring to see the international, national, provincial and local talent that 
are drawn to OJI each year. Thanks to the efforts of Swim Ontario and the Local 
Organizing Event Committee, athletes, coaches and officials have access to a 
state-of-the-art experience and expanded opportunities for development.   

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to promoting excellence in the sport of 
swimming. I wish you great success with the 2023 Ontario Junior International 
and on behalf of Toronto City Council, I would like to congratulate all of the 
winners and participants. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Deputy Mayor Jennifer McKelvie 
Councillor, Scarborough—Rouge Park 


